
IESA TRACK & FIELD 
2011 ADVISORY COMMITTEE MEETING 

MINUTES & RECOMMENDATIONS 
June 8, 2011 

 
The following members were present for the meeting: Coaches Terry Heise, Pleasant Plains, Vince 
Perillo, Manhattan, Paul Peacock, Lexington, Brian Schweitzer, Mchenry and Administrator, Tim Green, 
Normal Chiddix; Official Jay Marshall, Richmond; Board Liaison Tony Ingold, East Peoria Central.  
Coach, Adam Lang, Mundelein Fremont was not able to attend.   
 
The IESA Track and Field Advisory Committee, in its meeting of June 8, 2011, make the following 
recommendations to the Board of Directors for their June 17 meeting: 
 
*To make the following changes/additions to the Terms and Conditions 
 

1. To adopt the following changes to the girls pole vault.   
 

Class Sect. Starting 
Height 

State Starting 
Height 

State Designated 
Height 

 2011 2012 2011 2012 2011 2012 
7A 4'9" 5'0" 5'6" 5'9" 7'0" 7'3" 
8A 5'6" 5'9" 6'3" 6'6" 7'3" 7'6" 
7AA 5'9" 6'0" 6'6" 6'9" 8'6" 8'9" 
8AA 6'6" 6'9" 7'6" 7'9" 8'6" 8'9" 

 
2. Long Jump 
 

Once competition in a round has begun additional run throughs will not be allowed.  
 
Rationale: Clarification of warm up procedure to prevent unfair situations during the competition.  

 
*To adopt the following changes to the qualifying standards.  

Event 2011 2012 
7AA Boys 100m Dash 12.2 12.1 
8AA Boys 100m Dash 11.7 11.6 
7A Girls Pole Vault 5'9" 6'0" 
8A Girls Pole Vault 6'6" 6'9" 
7AA Girls Pole Vault 6'9" 7'0" 
8AA Girls Pole Vault 7'9" 8'0" 

 
 
The Committee continued their discussion on the possible expansion of track.  
 

1. The Committee further discussed several options for three and four classes of track.  
 
 

 



Points of Emphasis 
• Correcting problems on the day of sectional meets  

 
Committee Discussion 
• Pole vault starting heights and qualifying standards 
• Tent setup for state meet 
• Reviewed pole vault designated heights 
• Order of Events for the Sectional and State Meet 
• Adding triple jump 
• Development of survey for triple jump 
• 100/Hurdle prelim/semi/finals advancement 
• Using a six pound shot for the girls.  
• Track and field workshop 
• Moving of high jump indoors 
• Awards presentations 
• Addition of unofficial clock 
• Prelims for 200 and 400 
• Moving of 1600 to end of Friday schedule at state meet 
• Possibility of changes made to Sectional Rosters after the seed meeting, allowing no changes to 

Sectional Rosters after deadline 
• Parking at the State Meet 

 
Terry Heise and Vince Perillo were thanked for their service to the Committee and to the participating 
members of the activity 
 
The date of the next meeting is June 5, 2012. 


